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Brad Rowles - Board Report - Written Report - December 13, 2021 

Activities that have or will be occurring at the High School: 
● The building held it’s monthly Building Leadership Team meeting on Monday, November 29th. 
● We had a very successful Celebration of Champions on December 2nd. The celebration was held for 

students who had earned a 95% or higher overall average for the first Marking Period. Many of the 
students’ families attended as well. 

● We held our first Parent / Teacher Conference Day of the year on Friday, December 10th. 
● We held a STEAM (Science, Technology, Engineering, Arts, & Math) Committee meeting on Monday, 

December 13th. 
○ Committee is made up of administration, science, math, and technology teachers grades 6-12. 
○ We are working on a pathway that is modeled after the New York State Seal of Biliteracy. 
○ Currently working with ONBOCES administration to allow for CTE programs from the Niagara 

Career and Tech Center to count for potential STEAM pathways. 
● The building held it’s fourth Early Release Day of the year on Tuesday, December 14th. 
● We continue to plan for the ribbon cutting ceremony for our Level Art Gallery. The ribbon cutting 

ceremony is scheduled for Wednesday, December 15th at 5:30 PM. 
● We will hold our next Early Release Day on Tuesday, December 14th. 
● Winter sports are in full swing with many of our teams beginning competitive play. 

A few items to report to the Board of Education and Superintendent 
Principal’s Activities: 

● We had a very collaborative meeting on Monday, November 29th with our Building Leadership Team. 
● I was very proud of our successful Celebration of Champions program on Thursday, December 2nd. 
● I met with Niagara Community College and other local high schools on Friday, December 3rd to 

continue the conversation of adding additional College Accelerated Programs (CAP). I am proud of the 
collaborative relationship we have built with Niagara County Community College since February of 
2020. 

● Participated with the Teacher Preparation Committee on Monday, December 6th. This committee is a 
collaborative team from pre-school to higher education professionals that meet throughout the school 
year to better prepare future teachers as well as strengthen relationships with our local higher 
education partners 

● I met with Mrs. DiVincenzo on Monday, December 6th for our monthly chat to discuss the success and 
needs of our district wide Student Support Services Department 

● Attended our monthly A-Team meeting on Thursday, December 9th. 
● I held my monthly Peer Coordinator meeting on Thursday, December 9th. 
● Attended numerous meetings with staff and families on Friday, December 10th during our 

Parent/Teacher Conference Day. 
● I met with our STEAM committee on Monday, December 13th for a final meeting as we continue to plan 

for our STEAM pathway. 
● Held my weekly “Green Team” meetings on December 1st and December 8th to discuss student related 

needs and concerns. 
● I conducted numerous classroom observations since early November as we began our annual 

classroom Annual Professional Performance Review (APPR) visits. 

Principal’s Message: 

As we continue through the holiday season, I am hopeful that everyone has a safe, relaxing and enjoyable time! 

Thank you, 

Brad Rowles 
Go Lancers!!! 


